LOWNDES COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS
MINUTES
REGULAR SESSION
Tuesday, November 8, 2022

COMMISSIONERS PRESENT
Chairman Bill Slaughter

Vice Chairman Scott Orenstein
Commissioner Joyce Evans
Commissioner Mark Wisenbaker
Commissioner Demarcus Marshall
Commissioner Clay Griner

Chairman Slaughter called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m. and recognized the presence of
Leadership Lowndes Youth members.

INVOCATION
Commissioner Marshall

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG
Commissioner Marshall

Operation Greenlight Proclamation Presentation (Regular Session)
Chairman Slaughter and the Commission presented the proclamation and recognized the veterans in
our community and those in attendance for their service to our Country.

MINUTES

The minutes were presented for the work session of October 24, 2022 and the regular session
meeting of October 25, 2022. Vice Chairman Orenstein made a motion to approve the minutes as
presented, Commissioners Evans and Griner second. All voted in favor, no one opposed. Motion
carried.

PUBLIC HEARING

Addition to Enhanced Decorative Lighting District: Kinderlou Forest Subdivision, Phases 8A
(52 lots) and 9 (58 lots) and Basic Decorative Lighting District: The Landings Subdivision,
Phase 2 (65 Lots), Quarterman Estates Subdivision, Phase 3D (21 lots) and Walker Run
Subdivision (48 lots), Planning Director, J.D. Dillard, presented the request stating petitions were
received and verified to add 52 lots of phase 8A and 58 lots of phase 9 of the Kinderlou Forest
Subdivision into the County's enhanced decorative street lighting district. Additionally, Mr. Dillard
stated petitions were received and verified to add 65 lots of phase 2 of the Landings Subdivision, 21
lots of phase 3D of the Quarterman Estates Subdivision and 48 lots of the Walker Run Subdivision
into the County's basic decorative street lighting district. Mr. Dillard stated the enhanced decorative
street lighting is $115.00 per lot, per year and the basic decorative street lighting is $61.50 per lot, per
year. Mr. Dillard stated the request had been properly advertised, adding staff recommended



